Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

Meeting Minutes for February 15, 2005

Regular Meeting

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Dan McDonnell, Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune and Karen Joseph (Absent: Shelly Denig)

Directors: Milly Shafffer, Bob Monaghan, Jim Lenhart and Bobbie Lenhart (Absent: Barb Triplett, Howard Emswiler) 
President Dan McDonnell called the regular meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 9:15)

The minutes of the last meeting were read by Tom Dunkle; motion by Bob Monaghan to approve as read, second by Karen Joseph, motion carried.

President’s Report: 

Dan set the date for the annual audit and it will be Tuesday, February 22nd at Bev DeNune’s home.
Dan appointed the Banquet Committee:  Bev DeNune (chair), Barb Triplett, Milly Shaffer, Karen Joseph, Brenda Byers, and Janice Smith.  Bev has secured a contract from the school to reserve the building.
Vice President’s Report:

Tom reported that the Association is not required to file a return this year, because we had less then $100,000 in revenue.  Just to be sure, Tom called the IRS for verification.

Tom advised that a fee for Non-Profit Standard Mail Rates is $150 (one time) application fee and $150 annual fee.  He calculated that if we send 730 items we would save the $150 annual fee.  Tom recommends that we pay the fees and use the lower mailing rate ($0.165 versus $0.37).  Dan proposed that we table the issue until later in the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:

Bev reported that there were no new entries since last meeting and the balance remained unchanged.

Brick Committee:

Dan continued the discussion on completing the Bell Tower project.  There was lengthy discussion about brick sales to Alumni, businesses, classes, and discounted brick “sale”.  Milly Shaffer moved to complete the project by no later then July 31st, second by Bob Monaghan, motion carried.  There was further discussion on the roof and Bobbie Lenhart volunteered to get quotes for construction/materials.  It was agreed that Alumni would have first option over business to purchase remaining brick (after banquet).

Texas Hold’m Committee:

Security has been arranged with the LC Sheriff’s Office.  Volunteers are needed at the Lion’s Club this Thursday at 4:00 to help setup.  The rental for the facility is $350 per night and there are some concerns that the building may not be large enough (144 maximum).  The Lion’s volunteered to cook, but we must provide all products and supplies.  This event is using our Exempt status and funding.  The next event will be the Athletic Boosters.  Proceeds will be split 50/50 between the Associations.  Bobbie submitted a receipt for $105.68 for tables (approved at November meeting).
New Business:

Tom presented a policy statement concerning Annual Dues Disbursement; $5 to scholarship fund, $5 for mailing & web site, and $5 for operations, maintenance, projects, etc.  Jim Lenhart moved, second by Bob Monaghan, motion carried.

New Business continued…..

Tom proposed that we offer Alumni an option to subscribe to a mailing list for $5.00.  This would ensure that those alumni that are not full paid members receive a notice for the annual meeting and the alumni banquet.  Out interest and concern is communications with the alumni and to ensure as many as possible are offered the opportunity to attend the annual banquet.  And, at the same time the Association must remain fiscally responsible and work toward our stated purpose and goals.  Milly Shaffer moved, second by Bobbie Lenhart, motion carried.
Tom presented a policy statement concerning Limiting Mass Mailings; to limit all mailings to paid members only.  However, for an annual fee of $5, Alumni may subscribe to a limited mailing of the Annual Meeting Notice and Alumni Banquet Notice.  Jim Lenhart moved, second by Bobbie Lenhart, motion carried.
Tom resurfaced the issue of Reduced Rate mailing and proposed that we pay the fees and take advantage of the reduced rates.  After a brief discussion Milly Shafer moved, second by Jim Lenhart, motion carried.
As part of an anticipated membership drive, Tom suggested that we send out a flyer (example passed out at meeting).  The flyer will remind alumni that it’s time to renew their membership and if you are not a member to join.  It will also eliminate the need to ask our alums to renew at the same time we are asking for banquet reservations.  The members agreed and the flyer will be sent out in March.  Bev will look into printing and Dan will ask the school (community service) for assistance folding and labeling.  
Dan asked Bev to secure an electronic copy of the mailing list database.  To his knowledge there are no backup copies and it would be disastrous if we lost the information.  When he has the copy, it we keep by at least three (3) officer to ensure safekeeping.

Milly Shafer questioned if a married couple were both alumni, was each required to pay for membership?  
The by-laws do not address couples.  If the membership and/or the Board of Directors would like to include couples, it would require an amendment to the by-laws.  Tom suggested that alumni after a certain age or number of years since graduating, be given honorary lifetime membership in the Association.  Those present believed this to be a good idea and Tom volunteered to work on the language for next meeting.

Milly Shafer moved to adjourn, second by Bev DeNune, motion carried.

Tom Dunkle (Fill-In Secretary)

